
 

REQUIRED GUARDIANSHIP TRAINING 

 Starting January of 2023, any new petitions for guardianship have a new requirement 

for proposed guardians.  Prior to being appointed as a permanent guardian over an adult ward 

you must complete the required training and submit proof that you have completed this 

training to the court. 

 To enroll in this free online course, individuals will need to visit:  
 

Guardianship Training Registry - https://www.uwgb.edu/guardianship-training/registry-search/ 
 
Guardianship Training:  https://www.uwgb.edu/guardianship-training/ 

 
This is course is self-paced and is accessible 24/7. If an individual does not have access to a 
computer and/or Wi-Fi, they can find a list of free public computers and internet access in their 
county through the link on our website. 
 
 For any questions or comments regarding the guardian training, please contact our 
program specialists at (920) 465-2691 or via email at guardian@uwgb.edu . 
 
ONCE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THE COURSE, PLEASE PRINT YOUR CERTIFICATE OF 
COMPLETION AND FILE ALONG WITH FORM GN-3135 PRIOR TO YOUR HEARING FOR 
APPOINTMENT AS PERMANENT GUARDIAN. 
 
 

Register in Probate 
Dodge County Justice Facility 
210 West Center Street 
Juneau, WI  53039 
Telephone:  (920) 386-3550 
e-mail: danell.behrens@wicourts.gov 
             mary.pfitzinger @wicourts.gov 
 

 

 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/YBqtCBByXkh7W33qHz4gRI?domain=uwgb.edu/
https://www.uwgb.edu/guardianship-training/
https://www.wicourts.gov/formdisplay/GN-3135.doc?formNumber=GN-3135&formType=Form&formatId=1&language=en
mailto:danell.behrens@wicourts.gov
mailto:mary.kuen@wicourts.gov

